Quilt Tour Quilt Acquisitions

Conejo Valley Quilters, we want your quilts for display! Our Quilt Rooms & Gardens Tour is less than two months away. We hope you've been working on finishing those soon to be treasured masterpieces because we have gathered together 30 quilt stands and 4 pop-up tent frames to display YOUR QUILTS. We need at least one quilt from each of you! The procedure for entering a quilt in our tour event will be the same as it has been for our quilt shows in the past:

- 1. Complete a "Quilt Registration" form for your quilt. The form and instructions are on our website and below. Please send the form and a picture of your quilt (it doesn't matter if the quilt is not finished yet) to our new email address, cvq.event@gmail.com. The due date on the form is August 19, our General meeting, but please turn them in as soon as you can so we can work on the floor plans!
- 2. We guarantee to include one quilt from each guild member. Additional quilts will be included if space permits.
- 3. Quilts will be collected during the September 16 General meeting as well as the Saturday prior, times and place TBD. Follow these steps to register your quilts:
- 4. Follow the steps below to register your quilts:
 - Please save a blank copy of <u>this form</u> to your computer before filling out. After completing the form for your quilt, save it with your quilt name on your computer. Then use the saved blank form for other submissions and repeat the process.
 - Email your filled-in form(s), along with a picture of each quilt, to cvq.event@gmail.com

If you have any problems filling out the form, please contact Monica Sayre.

Monica Sayre, 818-917-0389 masayre77@gmail.com

Quilt Tour Volunteers Needed

Thank you to everyone who has already committed to work at our major fundraiser. We still need volunteers to sit at some of member homes on tour, especially the 12:45 pm to 4:15 pm shift. That's the best time because you can hit the boutique and some rooms first thing in the morning while its cool. You can sit and don't need to stand the entire time to help at a home. These positions are available:

Tour Homes:

Newbury Park

Pauline Matthews' home: 1 slot for 12:45 pm to 4:15 pm

Patti Adams' home: 2-3 volunteers for 12:45 pm to 4:15 pm

Thousand Oaks

Josie Prell's home: 2 volunteers for 12:45 pm to 4:15 pm

Sarah Hart's home: 1 volunteer for 12:45 pm to 4:15 pm

Ascension Lutheran at Pederson Hall

We also need help for set up and take down at Ascension Lutheran Pederson Hall. We could use a few "strong" men (or women) to help bring in/out heavier items and set up tables, chairs, etc. Talk to husbands, significant others, sons, grandsons, nephews, friends and strong women to help! Much help makes the work light and these times don't interfere with doing the tour.

• 8 am to 10 am: 2 volunteers

4:00 to 5:00 pm: 3 volunteers

• White Glove volunteer: 9:45 am to 12:45 pm, 1 volunteer, 12:45 pm to 4:15 pm 1 volunteer

Admissions table: 9:45 am to 12:45 pm, 1 volunteer; 12:45 pm to 4:15 pm 1 volunteer

Please email me at ljurss@roadrunner.com to sign up. Slots will be filled on first come – first serve basis. Thank you!

Lynn Jurss ljurss@roadrunner.com

Quilt Tour Boutique

Thanks to all of you who have made, are making or intend to make items for the September 21, 2019 Boutique. If you are considering making something in addition to what you have already done, I suggest you make that favorite gift you would make to give to a friend. Likely it is something you enjoy making and do so efficiently. You could make one for a friend plus one or more for the Boutique! It is difficult to know what people will buy so a wide variety of items is our target. We want to have something for all of the end of the year holidays. Think of Halloween, Thanksgiving, Christmas, Chanukah as well as birthdays. We want the boutique items to be tempting to quilters and non-quilters. Hopefully the tour crowd will walk away with much of their holiday gift purchasing done for the season. Let me know what you intend to make or have made. If you want ideas or to bounce some ideas around send me an email or call. Also, Lynn Jurss will be growing plants for sale at the boutique and is looking for attractive pots and containers (mugs, deep bowls, baskets, etc.) to put the plants in for sale. She is looking for smaller containers (8 inches in diameter or less). Your containers will not be returned. She will also take cuttings of attractive succulents or plants. Please contact Lynn with donations at ljurss@roadrunner.com.

Kathy Dobner

Quilt Tour Hostesses

Hi CVQ friends! We are in need of volunteers/docents at some of the private home venues on Saturday, September 21 from 10-4:00. There will be two shifts: 10:00-1:00 and 1:00-4:00. (If you can stay the entire day that would be good, too. We will be sure to rotate your "station" if you stay the 6 hours.)

Each home will have a welcome table to greet guests, check for wrist bands and direct guests into the home/garden. One person is needed at the welcome table. Then other docents will be placed around the home and garden, depending on the layout, to keep the foot traffic flowing and make sure no guests go beyond the boundaries of the tour.

Volunteers can be CVQ members or outsiders (someone you would trust in our hostesses' homes).

Please contact Donna Wood at 303-902-5989 or donnawood222@gmail.com to volunteer.

Thank you!

Donna Wood donnawood222@gmail.com